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The work of the Executive Director's (ED) Office continues, and is focused on increasing 

Countywide awareness, interest, and involvement with the work of the Police Civilian Review 

Panel (PCRP). As such, I have continued outreach efforts throughout Fairfax County. Most 

recently, I had the honor of hosting a meeting with a representative of the County Health 

Department to participate in their "Barbershop Tours," where they engage County residents, at 

the locations where they congregate, to discuss topics of community concern and to share 

information on County resources. Additionally, this office participated in a meeting with the 

Department of Family Services to discuss ways to work with their Fatherhood Engagement 

Group and was subsequently invited to take part in their "Pocket Dad" productions, which are 

short video vignettes designed to entice and inform its viewers. 

Training...Training...Training...!!! 

In bringing PCRP Chairman, Dirck Hargraves' vision of a "best in class" police oversight entity 

into fruition, I have been working with the National Association for Civilian Oversight of Law 

Enforcement (NACOLE) past president and the current Executive Secretary for the Cambridge 

Massachusetts Police Review & Advisory Board, Brian Corr, on an Oversight Training, 

tentatively scheduled for Saturday, November 12th, 2022, from 9am-4pm. 

In addition, this office is working with the National Organization of Black Law Enforcement 

Executives (NOBLE) past general counsel, attorney Marcia K. Thompson, on putting together a 

Panel Strategic Planning Discussion, tentatively scheduled for Saturday, October 1St, 2022, from 

9:30am-1:30pm. 

Also, FCPD training is forthcoming! I will be meeting with Chief Davis next week to discuss a 

series of trainings, to include: 

• Police operations and "calls for service" training 

• IAB training 

• Patrol Ride-A-longs (you may now, and are encouraged to, sign up) 

Lastly 

It is with great pleasure that I announce the selection of Ms. Sanjida Lisa to be the Management 

Analysis for this office. Sanjida will begin her tenure on September 26, 2022. I would like to 

publicly thank Ms. Dre'Ana Whitfield for her interim service to the Panel, and the Office of the 

Independent Police Auditor for providing administrative and institutional support to the Panel 

throughout the staffing of this office. 
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